
 
Acquisition of Property by Lease — NC State University 
 
ISSUE OVERVIEW 
The University of the North Carolina System institutions are required to request authority from the University of 
North Carolina Board of Governors to proceed with certain acquisitions and dispositions of real property. The 
NC State University Board of Trustees requests authorization for the acquisition of property by lease of 
approximately 20,037 square feet of classroom and office space in the Venture III building, 900 Main Campus 
Drive, Raleigh, North Carolina on the Centennial Campus. 
 
Since 2007, NC State’s Institute for Advanced Analytics (IAA) has leased classroom, office, and student support 
space on the Centennial Campus. In 2015, IAA leased 29,300 square feet at Alliance One, 901 Main Campus 
Drive, Raleigh, North Carolina on the Centennial Campus. The current lease expires in 2025. NC State is 
requesting authorization to enter into a lease for a new location. The proposed lease is for a 12-year term with 
one option to renew for an additional five years. The annual rent for year one is $871,610 with an annual 
escalation of three percent. 
 
NC State requested approval to use the strategic lease process to negotiate the new lease. The IAA program has 
specific program and business needs that require the program to be located on the Centennial Campus including 
high-speed connectivity for data-intensive research, secure and reliable access to specialized computer network 
resources, collaboration and interdisciplinary synergy, compliance with data governance and privacy 
regulations, and reliable power supply and IT support.  
 
The lessor, Centennial Campus Property, LLC, c/o Lincoln Property Company, includes utilities, janitorial, and 
maintenance in the lease rate. Additionally, the lessor will provide $3.8M to fund improvements to the space to 
meet the needs of IAA. Funding for the lease payments will be from summer tuition and tuition premium. 
 
The NC State Board of Trustees approved the acquisition of property by lease on September 6, 2024. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
It is recommended that the Board of Governors approve the request for acquisition of property by lease. This 
item also requires approval from the Council of State. 








